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TOWN OF DILLON 
PRACC MEETING NOTES 

 
REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, June 5, 2023  
5:00 p.m. 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the PRAC Committee of the Town of Dillon, Colorado, was held on Monday, June 
5, 2023, in person at Dillon Town Hall. Eric Nichols called the meeting to order at 5:03 pm. Committee 
members present were Eric Nicholds, Mimi Motahari, Maureen Lopp, Morgan Courtney, Lucinda Burns, 
and Louis Skowyra. Staff members present were Terese Berger, Recreation Manager; Scott O’Brien, 
Public Works Director; Renee Imamura, Town Council; and Libba Muzi, Recording Secretary. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF April 3, 2023, REGULAR MEETING 
Louis Skowyra moved to approve the minutes from the May 1, 2023, regular meeting. Maureen Lopp 
seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
 
NEW BUSINESS  

 

The meeting began with Public Works director, Scott O’Brien, presenting the idea that the two projects 
in discussion regarding the Nature Preserve and Cemetery areas become one project. He suggested that 
instead of looking at these areas separately, the funds could be allocated to hire a consultant to look at 
both areas. He noted that there is $100,000 in the budget for this project that could be used for signage 
and consultation of the two areas. 

 
Eric Nicholds ensured that the town’s materials they already possess would still be used and Scott 
confirmed that.  

 
Morgan Courtney added that there needs to be a common understanding that whatever signage is 
chosen does not take away from the significance of the cemetery to maintain respect. 

 
The committee was in favor of this idea and discussed a presentation to council in the near future. 
Morgan Courtney volunteered to present.  

 
Scott O’Brien then reviewed the Art in the Garden art show that was held by the members of the 
community garden. Pictures of the art pieces displayed were shown to the committee.  

 
Scott then introduced the idea of a Native Species Garden on the edge of the new Town Park. This 
garden would feature species native to the area and be maintained by the volunteers of the Community 
Garden as an opportunity for them to get more involved while simultaneously earning their volunteer 
hours. The committee was very enthusiastic about the idea. 

 
The committee then went through updates about the Town Park and the amphitheater. Town Park is 
close to being finished, and the Farmer’s Market will be held along side the park throughout the 
summer. 
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The amphitheater renovations are going well, with the paving to be finished up by the end of the week. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
No public was present for comment. 
 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
July 10 meeting will be a tour of the cemetery and nature preserve areas.  
 
The committee also requested a report of the Tenderfoot Meadows event at the County Commons from 
Recreation Manager, Terese Berger.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, Eric Nicholds adjourned the meeting at 5:59 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 

Libba Muzi 
 
Libba Muzi 
Administrative Assistant  
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